
Sent: 03 October 2013 09:59
To: Public Access DC Comments
Subject: Comments for Planning Application 13/01295/F
Planning Application comments have been made. A summary of the comments is provided below.
Comments were submitted at 9:58 AM on 03 Oct 2013 from Ms Julie Carpenter.
	Application Summary

	Address:
	Swalcliffe Park Equestrian Grange Lane Swalcliffe Banbury OX15 5EX 

	Proposal:
	Part retrospective change of use of land at Grange Farm for equestrian training and competition purposes and construction of two all-weather sand arenas, together with associated access improvements, vehicle parking and site landscaping 

	Case Officer:
	Bob Neville 

	Click for further information


	Customer Details

	Name:
	Ms Julie Carpenter

	Email:
	

	Address:
	The Old Grange Grange Lane, Swalcliffe, Oxfordshire OX15 5EY


	Comments Details

	Commenter Type:
	Neighbour

	Stance:
	Customer made comments neither objecting to or supporting the Planning Application

	Reasons for comment:
	

	Comments:
	Julie Carpenter & Tony Chittock The Old Grange Grange Lane Swalclife OX15 5EY Planning application 13/01295/F Continued use of land at Grange Farm for Equestrian training and competition purposes and construction of two all weather sand arenas, together with associated access improvements, vehicle parking and site landscaping. We have no objections to the above planning application, and are happy the plans include moving the gate, currently opposite the top of our drive, to further down Grange Lane towards the farm. The Taylors have always run and managed their businesses extremely efficiently, advising us in advance of any big events where we might be inconvenienced, and we have no doubt they they will continue to operate in such a manner. Should this application be successful we would like to take this opportunity to highlight to Oxfordshire Highways our concerns whether the access roads, mainly Grange Lane from Main Street to Grange Farm can continue to provide safe and adequate passage for the amount and type of traffic that presently uses it. It has been poorly maintained in recent years, resulting recently in not only precariously deep potholes, but also the sides of the tarmac to the verge disappearing. It will not be long before the tarmac is insufficiently wide to contain a single vehicle regardless of any increased traffic associated with the above planning. The level of ordinary car traffic using this road as a cut through from Wigginton had substantially increased in the 21 years we have lived here. This, plus the heavier and wider loads of horseboxes and trailers using both the Cross Country and livery, has had a detrimental impact on the road and the verges that have been left unchecked by Highways. There are no “official” passing places along the access routes with drivers tending to pull over, wherever they can, on flat ground. Highways need to be aware that the proposed new facility will inevitably lead to further increases to traffic along a small country lane that cannot cope with the current volume of traffic in its present condition and has needed priority in its maintenance/improvement programme for some time now. Yours faithfully Julie Carpenter & Tony Chittock 


